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St. Michaels Village Community  Group

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday November 14th 2011 at The Crown @ 7.30pm

Present:     
Ken Mulholland,  Andrew Bennett,  Trevor Bingham, Rosemary Dayborn   



Rob Solly,  Jamie Entwistle,  Beverly Goldsmith,  Jean Curteis,  David Curteis   


Lorna Mulholland,  Brenda Walker,  Brian Ladbury,  Maureen Ladbury

Apologies:      Dr. Raymond Crawfurd, Vic Cole, Mike Dewdney,  Marlene Cole,  Sandra Sutters

Matters arising from last minutes:
Andrew confirmed that all businesses that belong to the Chamber of Trade will be supplied with Christmas Trees.  He also advised that it would be of no real benefit for the group to join. It was agreed the group would not do so.

Current Financial Status:
There is £3009.90 in current account plus £1000.00 in savings account as at last statement.

Christmas Planning:
Most items on Kens 'to do' list have been completed or are in hand. Outstanding items are:-

· Tree checking - Rob and Ken

· Small Trees.- Rob will ask the shops not in Chamber of trade if Christmas trees can be erected on their premises.  Rob will purchase and erect them, requesting a donation from each of the shops to help cover the costs.

· Santa- Harry as Father Christmas will need to be informed of the timing of the event.

· Raffle - Beverley is collecting together the raffle prizes

· Sabre Lights etc. - Rob will produce a laminated list of prices.

· Sweets
- Sandra is doing this

· Chairs & tables - Beverley is organising.

· Mince pies - Beverley will see Chris at Neat & Tidy to confirm numbers needed and will arrange purchase of sausage rolls

· Xmas Cards - are at Post Office, Butchers, Best One, Stanley George, Carols.

· Mayor - Jean will arrange flowers for the Mayoress.  Jean and David will accompany the Mayor  & Mayoress to the church service.  Need to ask for seats to be reserved for them in the Church.

· Marshals - Rosemary, Andrew & Brian to be Marshals with High Viz jackets to keep people off the main road.

Dawbourne Woods:
The outcome of the meeting regarding village green status for Dawbourne Woods is that it was not allowed.  Rosemary’s notes of the meeting were circulated by e-mail    High Halden Parish council wrote and gave their support for the application, but Tenterden Town Council declined to comment.  According to KCC St. Michaels is a suburb of Tenterden, so it is felt that they should have commented and preferably supported.

Abusive E-Mails:
Ken will respond to the e-mail with the suggestion that she attends the next PACT meeting with a view of airing her complaint.

Jubilee – ideas:
Ken had found out the prospective diary of events in Tenterden and of the two vacant slots.  It was agreed that Saturday 2nd June was the best time for St Michaels to hold an event. Jean is going to check with the Town Hall if the Recreation Ground is not already booked and will go ahead and book for us.  Initial ideas are for Pram race, Tug of War, Picnic.

Rob's Tree:
It was suggested that the community group plant a tree for the Diamond Jubilee, and that with Rob's agreement, it could replace the landmark Horse Chestnut tree which had to be felled because of disease.  
This idea to be finalised and voted on at next meeting as the tree will probably need to be planted in the spring. All at this meeting agreed it was a good idea.

Future projects:
· Andrew suggested that we provide a monument of some kind to record the fact that St Michaels Recreation Ground was donated to the children of St Michaels in perpetuity.  Andrew has details of the name and date etc.

· Chalk Avenue Land – Jean has found out that the council are willing for us to take over management of this piece of land and will license it annually to us free of any charge. Jean will go ahead and get the necessary forms.

· See Rob's tree

· A new surround for the flower bed at the point.                                      

AOB: 

Speed Limits:  It had been promised that the change to 30 m.p.h. would take place before the end of October.  Jean will be attending the next PACT meeting and will make enquiries then as to when they will be changed.

Xmas Fayre: There will be a Christmas Fayre in the village Hall on Sunday 27th November     2 – 4 p.m. In aid of village Hall funds.

Village Hall AGM will be on Monday December 5th in the village hall at 7.30 p.m.

Rob reminded us that especially now that the group has four specific new projects, we will need to think about ways of generating some income.

Next Meetings:

· Christmas Meeting Monday 12th December 7.30 p.m. The Crown

· AG.M. Monday 23rd January 2012 7.30 p.m. The Crown

